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Upcoming Meeting: 

Vestry Meeting 

Monday,  

May 10th 

at 6:00 pm 

 Parish Hall  

Mask Required!  

Welcome to May 2021.  Do you remember 2 years ago, May 2019?  Most programs were winding up for the year.  You 

were awaiting the arrival of an interim rector.  There was a mixture of feelings: foreboding, excitement and even some 

anger. 

Well, that interim (the bishop called it “priest-in-charge”) was me.  I was going to be commuting to Abilene and spending 

4 days here.  I shared the feelings of foreboding and excitement.  There certainly wasn’t any anger on my part. 

It was pretty nice.  We could take the summer to get to know each other.  We could do some planning.  We could hit 

the ground running with the start of the program year in August. 

Do you remember a year ago?  May 2020.  Everything was shut down.  I was announced as rector on March 15.  We 

had to close the doors on March 16.  There were no programs during the summer.  Most of our energy was in figuring 

out how to have worship remotely.  I don’t know about you, but my feelings fluctuated between depression, frustration, 

and confusion. 

And now it’s May 2021.  We seem to be coming out of the shut-down phase of the pandemic.  We’re worshipping    

together both in person and on-line.  We’ve figured this remote technology pretty well.  But, we haven’t really started 

anything back other than hybrid worship. 

Let’s change that.  We’re still a ways from big indoor gatherings or sharing each other’s food.  That doesn’t mean, 

though, that we can’t start getting back into a familiar routine.  (Familiar, not necessarily the same.) 

On May 9, at 9:15, we will restart our “Exploring Your Spiritual Treasures” program.  This is a class for anyone 16 or 

over who would like to learn how to recognize the divine in our lives through the ministry, sacraments and   mission of 

the church.  I don’t want to call it “confirmation class” because everyone will find benefit in it. However, if you are       

interested in joining the church, this is one way to do it.  It will be in person and on-line through Zoom.   

We’re also trying to open our nursery/childcare from 9:00 to noon starting May 9.  If you know anyone who would like 

to make a little extra money, please have them contact the office. 

May 30 is Trinity Sunday, our parish feast day.  We’re going to have a picnic!  Details are still in the works, but plan on 

eating on the front lawn after the 10:30 service. 

Youth of the church, don’t worry.  We haven’t forgotten you.  I’m hoping we can have a pool party around the end of 

school.  Date and details coming soon. These last two years have had their ups and downs.  In fact, the downs seem to 

have lasted longer than the ups. We have not only survived the ride, we have grown and been strengthened by the    

experience.   

Continue to stay safe so we can bust out of this pandemic once and for all.  We’re going to make it and we’re going to 

make it even better than it was.  Thank you for two interesting and wonderful years.  I’m so glad we both said “yes”.             

Fr. Bob 

Book Club  

   May 27th 

 

The  

Masterpiece  

        By: Francine Rivers  

    

Host: Christy Hudgins 

1800 W. Cuthbert  

 

Sunday May 9th 

9:15 am  

 Parish Hall 

also available on zoom 

(Be on the lookout for email the week                             

before the classes begin.) 



U T O Ingathering 
Sunday, May 2, is our Spring United Thank Offering Ingathering.  

After over a year, we are finally able to gather in our church home 

and express our gratitude for our health, home, safety and family by 

sharing our gifts with others in need all over the world.  Most of us 

have had the opportunity to have our immunizations for COVID, 

and can literally breathe again.  As we watch the news, we know 

many others all over the world are not so fortunate.  Their needs 

are many, and our gifts can help others in need.  Please bring your 

Little Blue Boxes to church and place them in a designated spot in 

the Narthex or on the table next to the alms basin in front of the 

first pew.  There will also be envelopes in the pews for cash and 

checks.  Please make checks out to Holy Trinity ECW.  Our treasurer 

will deposit those checks along with our other offerings, and when 

our collection is complete, she will send one check to the National 

Church.  The prayers and praises as we put coins into our boxes 

travel all over the world.  Please pick up a new box and continue 

this gift of thanksgiving daily.  If you forgot your box, drop it by the 

office.   We are thankful for this opportunity and our being together 

in person.  We hope that by the Fall Ingathering, we can also enjoy 

our Pot Luck! 

Blessings,   Your UTO Team 

Sunday, May 30th  

Join us for a front lawn picnic          

following the 10:30 am service. 

 

1st - Will Tindol  

3rd - Frank McCabe 

5th - Susan Jowell 

7th - Kieffer Scarborough 

11th - Cathy Graham, Anne Bates   

13th - Jim Bakke 

18th - Kathy Grella   

22nd - Brooks Stewart 

23rd - Ross Montgomery   

24th - Janet Sam, Betsy Overton   

27th - Megan Irwin, Mark Wheeler  

  

Prayer List  

THOSE WHO BEAR THE AUTHORITY OF GOVERNMENT: Joe, our President; Greg, our Governor; Patrick, our Mayor. 

FOR THOSE IN TROUBLE, SORROW, NEED, SICKNESS OR ANY OTHER ADVERSITY: Jay Bates, Ruben Gomez, Fred New-

man, Patrick & Elizabeth Peek, Bob Poer, Jim May, Katheryn, Harry Harrison, Marilyn Allen, Marilynn Philpy, 

Adalyn Grace, Diane Brown, Marianne Green, Florinda Gomez, Ellia, Nancy Newman Goodnight, Skip, Marcia, 

Viola, Robert Stewart, Holly, John Parker, Denise, Tip, Linda, Bettie Thornsburg, Luke Bromm, & Kay  Berry. 

(If a name has been removed that you would like replaced please call the Parish Office.)  

FOR ALL THOSE IN QUARANTINE, OR AFFECTED BY COVID-19.  

FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY: Cameron Kading, Alex, and Noah. 
FOR ALL EXPECTANT FAMILIES: Victoria (Olive) & Ty Desilets 



 

 

 

Margaret 
Williams 

 
 
 
 

I have been so blessed during this time. In Philippians it says thank 

God for every thing whether you like it or not!!  

So I did and wound up administering COVID VACCINATIONS 

from   December 17 to April 16.  

It was like entering my profession again and finding success  carry-

ing out my tasks.  

Answers to Questions  

How have you been?  

For the most part good: two teeth extracted.  

Did you stay well? Nothing contagious.  

Is your family well? They are now. 

 How did you spend the long time since times were normal?   

Redoing my worship schedule adding songs from Cursillo and the 

1982 Hymnal. 

What kept you busy? Continuing to sort and down size, dis-

card.  Did you read?   I have a Kindle which gets me unlimited 

opportunities to read. I still do my devotions in regular books and 

write in them.  

Do creative things like cooking?  Never much of a cook. I have 

been on Plant Based Nutrition for over 7 years.  

Put together jigsaw puzzles? No 

 Keep up with people by phone or text or email? Yes. I have 

Zoomed to New York, Chicago, Hawaii, Odessa, LA, Austin, all in 

one week!  

Have you started getting out and mixing with people yet?         

How does it feel? Gave COVID SHOTS. FELT USEFUL.  

Are you going to church? ON FB. Eating out? NO! Meeting with 

friends? BY ZOOM 

How do you feel that your life has changed? Don’t know.          

Still have the same job. I worked remote from March 17-December 

16. Gave hundreds of shots from Dec 17-April 16. Been back in my 

office at hospital over a week now.  

How has it remained the same?  

I have never been this old before so things and perceptions change 

daily.  

If you had known a year ago what you know now, would you 

change anything in your life? NO 

ééééééééé.. 
 

Congratulations to  

Chris & Abby Butterbaugh  

on the birth of their son                                 

Luke Linus Butterbaugh,                                  

born on April 27, 2021. 

Human Development and Family Sciences 

Inaugural Alumni Award Celebration  

honoring 

Carla Higley Holeva  

The HDFS Alumni Award is presented annually to alumni 

who actively advocate for the HDFS department, represents 

a positive role model for HDFS students, and supports         

relationships across HDFS faculty, students, and alumni.  
 

Carla is the Director of Development for the ACLU of Texas 

and resides in Midland. She is an enthusiastic HDFS alumna 

and has been an active member of the HDFS Advisory Board 

for the past three years. Carla has helped shape our depart-

mental mission in facilitating our impact on student outcomes 

and our outreach to current alumni.  

Cindy Olive local artist and long time parishioner 

created a Labyrinth at the Springboard recovery 

center in Midland Texas.       

Her interest in labyrinth began thirty years ago.  

She felt it would be beneficial to the clients’    

process of recovery and healing. Labyrinths are 

considered a spiritual tool which can enhance our 

prayer, mediation, creative thinking, and problem 

solving.  



1412 West Illinois Ave 

   Midland, Texas 79701 

 

Sunday - May 2, 2021 

8:00 Rite I  

In Person & Livestream 

10:30 am - Rite II  

In Person & Livestream 

 

 

Wednesday - May 5, 2021 

           7:00 pm Adult Ensemble  
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 “Sharing the knowledge and love of Jesus Christ with all people.” 
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The Episcopal Church  
of the Holy Trinity 
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Midland TX 79701 
432-683-4207  

   Find us on Instagram 
& Facebook 

www.holytrinity.org 
  

Parish Contact Information: 
The Rt. Rev. Scott Mayer, Bishop 

 Bishop of Northwest Texas 
806-763-1370 

The Rev. Bob Hennagin 
Rector 

334-301-5797 
Bob@holytrinity.org 

Vangi Peek/Parish Administrator  
info@holytrinity.org 

 Bert Bostic, Organist/Choirmaster 
bert@holytrinity.org 

Kara Mittelsted 
Director of Communications 

kara@holytrinity.org 
Preschool Director  

Megan Irwin 
Megan@holytrinity.org 
Jesus Gonzales, Sexton 
Sylvia Quinez, Sexton 

 

 The Episcopal Church of  the  Holy Trinity Vestry   

 

Class of 2022                                    Class of 2023                              Class of 2024 

Jerry Gomez  - Junior Warden          Brenda Avelar                            Jane Kauffman                 

Carla Holeva - Senior Warden           Gretchen Bakke                          Kyle McGowen 

Kate Menaul                                Anne Hover-Secretary                    Misti Schoonover 

Robbie Shepard                                Jimmy Leeton                               Karen Telck   

Paula Howbert - Treasurer  

https://www.instagram.com/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=CAMyLkEW3YCnuM&tbnid=5avDkVppMJNNwM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.superior4x4.com%2F&ei=SWunUuiwDNT_rAGEkYHgCA&bvm=bv.57799294,d.cWc&psig=AFQjCNFWjMCInUx99ibkitm6qX

